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Attendance: Sheila Coyne, Pam Eberhardt, Janice Lee, Tom Roza, Ni To, Bret Watson

The March 2011 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:00pm on March 16, 2011 in the District Boardroom and was conducted by Janice Lee in the absence of Dawn Allshouse.

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Janice Lee called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  The February meeting minutes were approved with one minor change.

2) Treasurer’s Report
In Linda Mahi’s absence, Janice Lee provided treasurer’s Report.   
3)  Senate Elections
Dawn will issue an email advising employees to nominate candidates or make it known they are interested in running for the Senate.

4)  Classified Retreat
Retreat will be a joint effort between Central Services and Foothill.  Dawn working with the Chancellor’s Staff on a request to close the District Office building on April 22, the day of the retreat to encourage employees to attend.  No one from Central Services volunteered to join the Retreat Committee to help with the planning and organization of the event.
5)  Classified Staff Recognition Week
Classified School Employee Week for the State of California is May 15-21, 2011.  Linda Thor is asking details about this event.  No additional information was unavailable at the time of the Senate meeting.

6) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports

Publications – Newsletter

No report provided

Employee of the Month

No report provided

New Hire Committee

New Hire orientation session Craig Gawlick will be scheduled for April timeframe  
Scholarship Committee

Janice reported that 99 applications for the scholarship have been received and the application review process has begun

 6)  District Committee Reports

Budget

FY 2010-11 revenue projection $182M, expense projection $177M, transfer out $8M, resulting in a negative balance $3M.  Carryover from FY2009-10, $37m resulting in a balance of $34M for ending balance for FY2010-11.  After setting aside money for reserve results in a balance of $24M.  Enrollment is down by approximately 1300 FTES.  District relying on Spring Qtr to try and make up enrollment shortfall.  

No budget cuts planned for FY2010-11.  The Stability Fund is projected at $10m-$14m to be carried over to FY 2011-12.   The colleges and Central Services have committees formed to develop budget plans.

The third draw on MeasureC bonds is being planned for the amount of $160-180M to cover 3 years of projects.  

Chancellors Advisory Committee

No report provided

HRAC

No report provided

ETAC

No report provided

EIS Steering Committee

Spring Qtr registration has begun – 20,000 students registered so far via Banner.  Banner/Financial Aid was successfully upgraded for new Financial Aid Year 2011-12.  Next on the implementation schedule during 2011: Advancement (March), BDMS (June), and DegreeWorks (late summer 2011)

 7)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments
The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:00pm on April 20, 2011 in the District Board Room.  Janice Lee adjourned the meeting.
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